
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ARMIDALE TRIATHLON CLUB NEWSLETTER #3 – OCT 2012 
 
We have a huge day planned for this Sunday with the Hutchinson & Harlow School’s 
Challenge being run as well as Race 2 of the Forsyth’s Triathlon 2012-13 series. 
 
The School’s Challenge is split into three categories being Primary schools, Junior 
High Schools (Years 7,8&9) & open High Schools. The Open High schools compete 
for the Dave Robins Perpetual (Not memorial) Trophy. 
 
Entry is by pre-registration and schools need to get there entries to Lea McMillan by 
2.00pm Friday. The Schools challenge races start at 8.00am. The club races won’t 
start until after the presentation which may mean a later than the normal start time. 
 
Other news items: 
 

 It was great to see so many club members wearing the new Armidale Triathlon 
Club suits in the last race. If you would like to obtain a suit, please drop into 
Sportspower in Dangar St and order one. 
 

 Congratulations go to Pat McMillan and Glen Mobbs who went in the half 
marathon at Port Macquarie last Sunday. 
 

 Dave Robins has a bike for sale. It is a Giant TCR carbon Fibre with Shumano 
Integra gears & new computer. Please contact Dave on 6772 6579. 
 

 There was a black Lorna Jane top size XS left at TAS after the last race. 
Please let me know if it is yours and we can get it back to you. 
 

 Point scores from the last triathlon are attached. If you notice any errors, 
please let me know. 
 

 There were complaints from the Junior race competitors that the water level 
for their race was a bit low. Apparently some short course swimmers had been 
swallowing large quantities of water and then taking it with them on the bike 
leg. We ask that competitors leave as much water as possible in the pool. 

 
We look forward to seeing everyone this Sunday for another great day of racing. 
 
Pete Haynes 
Publicity officer. 
 


